January 28, 2008

Mr. Ali Hasan Al-Shalabi,

Executive Director of Talal Abu-Ghazaleh Organization – Sharjah

May Peace Be Upon You and God’s Mercy and His Blessings

The Accounting Club at the College of Business and Management would like to offer your excellency our extreme gratitude and thanks for receiving the students of the accounting department from the college while on a visit to your distinguished organization in Sharjah on Thursday December 13, 2007. 

This scientific trip had the profound effect of enhancing the technical knowledge of our students when it comes to the significance of auditing and its practical procedures, in addition to becoming cognizant of the various pioneering activities completed by your revered institution. Additionally, the supplementation of the latest translated books by your establishment which relate to international auditing standards had a great effect in increasing the motivation for students to exert more effort to graduate and join this field in the future. I sincerely felt this was the case after receiving the positive feedback from the students after the trip. 

Therefore, on my behalf and on behalf of the College of Business and Management and its students at the University of Sharjah, I would like to express my sincere gratitude and appreciation to you for this valuable visit and fine reception. I hope that this collaboration continues in upcoming semesters due to the benefit it holds for our student sons and daughters.  

Thanking you once again for your constant cooperation with us…

Dr. Sousan Halaboni

Assistant Professor

Dept. of Accounting, Finance and Economy

